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DIALOGUE AMONG THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, THE OAS SECRETARY GENERAL, AND THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRIES ON THE THEME OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY SESSION: “PEACE, SECURITY, AND COOPERATION IN THE AMERICAS”

REMARKS FROM 

THE HEAD OF DELEGATION OF
THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRY OF
LUXEMBOURG
JUNE 6, 2010
I would want to congratulate the government of Peru on selecting the most adequate theme for this year’s GA. Indeed, there can be no permanent peace without security, and cooperation is the cornerstone to achieving peace, while security is both the result of cooperation and peace. Since all three are profoundly linked, where to start? Obviously results can only be achieved when we are working on all three pillars at the same time. But still, I would want to give prominence and the prime role to cooperation; both within the region and on a global scale.

Despite its limited size, Luxembourg strives to be a leader when it comes to concrete contributions in the field of development. Today Luxembourg is one of the few countries that not only meet, but exceed the UN target of 0.7% of GNI in official development aide. In fact, last year, Luxembourg’s cooperation effort reached 1.04%,  and my government is determined to maintain this effort, especially in these times of crisis, because in these times cooperation is more important than ever. Therefore, we have confirmed this decision in recent weeks to our partner countries both in the region and elsewhere.

Peace and security, cooperation and human rights are the fundamental pillars of the community of nations. These fundamental values can only come to fruition and concrete expression through a functioning and credible multilateral system and the OAS has an important role to play in this respect.

That is why Luxembourg has decided to contribute with USD 65000 to the youth justice project in Latin America, because nobody denies that our youth is the most precious treasure for any nation. Therefore we have also decided to allocate -  for the first time this year, but I am sure not for the last – USD 5000  to the Leo S Rowe fund awarding interest free loans for students from Latin American and Caribbean countries to finance their university studies.

Thank you

